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A meeting of the Palomar College Tenure & Evaluations Review Board was held on Oct. 15, 2012 in AA-140
	Members Present
	Sandra Andre, Melinda Carrillo, Barb Kelber, Russ McDonald, Christine Moore, Tamara Weintraub


	Members Absent        
	Carol Bruton, Berta Cuaron, Shannon Lienhart

	Call to Order
Minutes of September 24, 2012

Minutes of October 1, 2012

Action

Updates
	The meeting was called to order at 3:39 p.m.
To approve the minutes of September 24, 2012.  MSC Moore, Andre.  All in favor.
To approve the minutes of October 1, 2012.  MSC Moore, Andre.  All in favor.
To approve the updated Articulation Officer Peer Evaluation Report form.  MSC Andre, Moore.  All in favor.

Barb Kelber told TERB members of a request by Dean Judy Cater to observe a probationary faculty member’s Political Economy Days lecture in place of the typical classroom observation.  She confirmed that it would not be in addition to three other classroom observations, but in lieu of one of the three.  A discussion followed.  TERB members referenced Artcile 17.6.6 of the Faculty Contract, which says:
     The TEC’s evaluation of the evaluate and its preparation of the Tenure Evaluation Report is a

      flexible and careful process designed so that the probationary (contract) faculty member

      maintains a standard of excellence in the final stages of the tenure process.  The evaluation
      should be a careful and comprehensive scrutiny of the evaluatee’s work.
They agreed that the contract does allow for this type of flexibility; however, variations to the process should be reviewed on a case by case basis and not be considered precedent setting.  TERB members supported the request, given the evaluee’s consent and the placement of a headnote on the observation form stating where it was done and noting TERB’s approval. 
Next, Barb relayed Perri Brock’s regrets that she can no longer serve on the TERB committee and expressed gratitude for Perri’s service on TERB.  

Given that a call will now go out for a replacement, Barb asked TERB members how the service description might be updated to more accurately describe the current responsibilities and time commitment.  She noted that the new contract requirements and the addition of remediation for probationary faculty have changed the role of the committee and increased the number and length of meetings. This item will be discussed further at the next meeting.


	

	Article 17 Revisions 

Updated Evaluation Report Guidelines
Applied Music (220) Evaluations
Reassigned Time For Probationary Faculty
Revision of Student Questionnaire for Face to Face Classes
Peer Evaluation Report Form- Teaching Faculty


	This item will be brought back.
This item will be brought back.
This item will be brought back.
This item will be brought back.

This item will be brought back.

This item will be brought back.

	Meeting Adjourned to Executive Session

	Meeting adjourned to Executive Session at 4:00 p.m.


	Next Meeting
	November 5, 2012  Room AA-140  3:30 p.m.
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